FUN IN THE SUN BOCCE MINUTES - Feruary 23, 2023 page | of 2

The meeting was called to order at noon,

by president Ann Hall, followed by the Pledge of allegiance.

Secretary report read by Secretary Marcia Zenk it was accepted with one correction about the Annual Luncheon, it is a "Buffet with 3 choices" noted by Pat Shingledecker.

Treasurers report by Treasurer Frieda Smith

Beginning balance, \$1524.23, Expenses \$3l.63, Ending balance \$1492.60 as of 2-23-23

it was accepted as read.

Gail Kantz was not here today, so Marsha Benedict did the Tuesday and Thursday score report. Tuesday teams Cindy Thomas team I5, Sue Sibiski I4, Pat Stabile I2, and Ginny Genest 7. Thursday's teams Marianne Todd's team I2, Pat Shingledecker 8, Ann Hall 6, Gail Leckey / Jan Hellman at 5 wins.

Ellie Johnson Reported the Port St Lucie High School play is "Sound of Music'
June 17,2023, cost \$20 if you plan to go she needs your money by April 28,2023,
Christmas House of Hope program is \$20 suggested, you can put your money in an
envelope she needs that donation by the Annual Luncheon, your name is not needed on
the envelope as it is a donation, but the money is needed by November so the ladies can
go out an purchase, since some members are not here before that time.

Marsha Benedict showed a picture on her phone of all the nice thank you notes the children sent for this progream last Christmas. Marsha mentioned other clubs may be interested in this project. Also Marsha mentioned if you have any pictures of our "games" send them to her to put on the Nettles Web site.

Ellie continued to say the luncheon schedule is almost filled for next season, but they still need someone for December and January.

November is Betty Jo Shell & Pat Stabile, February is Gail Leckey & Debbie Clarry, March is our Annual being done by Marsha Benedict & Ann Hall.

Summer luncheons are done by Ellie Johnson.

Marion Lloyd announce the February birthdays are Sharon Trumpie, Marianne Todd, & Donna Hamblin, since none were here today we did not sing.

Spring Festival Marsha Benedict gave the report for Bev Peterson. A sigh up sheet is going around today then it will be sent to Lot Owners to fill in empty spots, so pick yours now. There will be 5 tickets for all workers

A motion was made and passed to have each worker get 5 tickets.

NEW BUSINESS

Some people are not happy with the \$10 dues, much discussion followed. A resended motion was made by Marion Lloyd and seconded by Pat Shingledecker to \$5 dues.

A vote was taken and the motion of \$5 dues passed.

A motion by Marsha Benedict was to not go over \$200 for the Spring Festival red tickets seconded by Pat Shingledecker. A vote was taken it passed.

A mention was made to make sure all luncheon chairpersons notify the associate members, as the few we have that pay dues have not been notified.

The nominating committee for next season officers are President, Pat Stabile, Vice President, Debbie Clarry, Treasurer Frieda Smith. But we need a secretary. Othere can volunteer off the floor, for other offices, but we have not secretary at present for next season.

FUN IN THE SUN BOCCE MINUTES - Feruary 23, 2023 page 2 of 2

It was announce the last day of play on Tuesday is March 2I, the last day on Thursday is March 23, Our last meeting is Thursday March 16. Tammy Gibson mentioned the red tickets are for drinks and snacks only at the Spring Festival, not for Ribs etc.

Game frames were discussed where the foot fault line is for play, the first white line, and where the pallino should be thrown.

Much discussion, a sheet will be placed inside the the door for future questions.

Meeting adjourned at I2:48pm Respectfully submitted

Marcia Zenk, Secretary